Dear Praying Friends,

When I was baptised at St. Paul's many years ago Rev. Robert Goldspink gave me the words of St. Paul  and these have been very true of my whole life and even more so during the past couple of months.  2 Corinthians 12:9  The Lord said, "'My grace is all you need. My power works best in weakness."'

 

As I see on the Internet that the U.K. is covered in snow with temperatures well below freezing, it will be difficult for you all to imagine the heat and humidity of the Chaco. A good many people come to the Clinic with heat rashes and because of the lack of clean water many children arrive with huge abscesses.  Even my face has been stinging continually and we feel as if we are walking about in wet swim suits.  By the grace of God and nothing less we have dripped through each day.

 

Wendy flew back to the U.K. last Thursday.  Her four months here have gone by very quickly.  Please pray for her as she goes on to her next consignment in Cambodia with V.S.O after 2 months in the U.K.  Amaris, an American student Health Promoter has also been at the clinic to do a project for the end of her first year of studies at the indian hospital at Yalva Sanga.  Now her community from the state of New York have all suddenly been called back and so she will not be able to continue with her University course.  We enjoyed an evening of carol singing accompanied by a violin with the Brudenhauf community before Christmas but now they have all gone.

 It was great seeing Janet and Steve Millwood and catch up with them after many years of lost contact.  Please pray for them as they had to cut short their journeys and return home due to the passing away of one of their parents.

 

The post has been non-existent since the end of November but is now gradually filtering through again.  The Internet now works wonderfully when I am in town.  P.T.L.

 

The new church building at Rio Verde was consecrated in November and was packed out for the occasion.  The group of believers from Salazaar came and they will soon be starting the Vida Abundante course.  My truck would not co-operate to take the children to see the church clowns and puppets on Christmas Eve so instead they came to the ranch on Christmas morning and so everyone was able to join in the fun, young and old alike.  One of the clowns is a young man called Ariel from the Anglican church in Asuncion and he has now gone to Uruguay for training in evangelism.  Graciela and Silvino with their children were visiting Graciela's parents at the ranch over Christmas so they borrowed the 3 Christian D.V.D's that I have and so people gathered around the big television to watch The Cross and the Switchblade, The Story of Bonhoffer and The Life of John Huss.  The latter really woke up the R.C.'s about the terrible past they have inherited.  Silvino and his family are going to Bible College in Asuncion in March, D.V.

 

We give thanks for the rain that has arrived in the Chaco and wait in anticipation for more to complete filling up the diminished water holes.

 

The money for the Health Promoters has now arrived from USPK and so we will continue with their on-going training.  A new Health Post has been opened at Palo Blanco and Norma will be in charge.  Liberato is still without his sight but is so grateful to be receiving a pension for his many years of past service.  Everyone praised him publicly when the new Health Post was officially opened.

 

Fidel Zavala, the kidnapped rancher still hasn't been released.  He is thought to be alive and rumours abound every day about his imminent freedom.

 

Some people who need your prayers apart from the ones already mentioned are the following:-

 

The Health Promoters, Norma, Narcisa, Lidia, Eugemio, Cristobal, Maria Teresa.  The latter has been trying to get her official Paraguayan identity card for three years. Cirilo's health is none too good, he is a diabetic.  He is also very discouraged about the many people in his community consuming excessive quantities of alcohol.

 

Eduvigis Ruiz who will be one of the people doing the Vida Abundante Bible Study course at Salazaar needs a complete check up in Asuncion and the same applies to Nelida Dermot and Juancito Dermot also from the same Sanapana community.

I was hoping to send photographs but with G mail it doesn't seem possible. 

May you all have a very blessed and happy 2010. Love and prayers, Beryl.
